
HELEN J. RUBERT 1902-1992

I was very sorry to hear from Marilyn Finke of the death of her aunt, Helen J. Rubert of Kalamazoo,
Michigan January 23, 1992. Mrs. Rubert and I had corresponded since 1983 and was always willing to share
any new information she came across whether it was part of her family or not. Mrs. Rubert was also an avid
fan of our Newsletter and I will miss her letters and comments.


